
U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Washington, D.C. 20528

Homeland      
Security
Privacy Office, Mail Stop 0655

December 16, 2020

SENT VIA EMAIL TO: 105749-03284722@requests.muckrock.com

Andrew Free
411A Highland Ave.
Somerville, MA 02144

Re: 2021-HQFO-00312

Dear Mr. Free:

This letter acknowledges receipt of your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to the 
Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Privacy Office, dated December 14, 2020, and 
received in this office on December 15, 2020.  You requested documents regarding the following 
records:

Regarding all agency records of work performed by CapGemini subject any contract award 
within the scope of this contract: https://www.usaspending.gov/federal_account/070-0540 
created during FY18, FY19, FY20:

1. All Statements of Work/Performance Work Statements or any other Deliverables Requirement 
for work Capgemini carries out.
2. All Invoices from Capgemini to the agency
3. All reports from Capgemini to the agency regarding work performed.
4. All subject-matter reports and related records regarding ICE detention centers or CBP hold 
rooms or processing facilities.
5. All requests for equitable adjustment, contract modifications, contract discrepancy reports, or 
modifications to any agreements between Capgemini and the agency.
6. Any agency reviews of Capgemini contract performance or work product.

Due to the subject matter of your request, I am transferring this request to the FOIA Officer for 
the United States Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE), U.S. Department of Homeland 
Security (DHS), Washington, D.C. 20528, for processing under the FOIA and direct response to 
you.  You may contact this office if you seek further information at:



United States Immigration & Customs Enforcement (ICE)
Freedom of Information Act Office

500 12th Street, SW, Stop 5009
Washington, D.C. 20536-5009

FOIA Officer: Fernando Pineiro
FOIA Requester Service Center Contact: Fernando Pineiro

Phone: 866-633-1182
Fax: 202-732-4265

E-mail: ice-foia@dhs.gov
ICE Website

If you need to contact our office again about this matter, please refer to 2021-HQFO-00312.  
You may contact this office at 1-866-431-0486 or 202-343-1743.

Sincerely,

James Holzer
Deputy Chief FOIA Officer

https://www.dhs.gov/foia-contact-information
mailto:ice-foia@dhs.gov
http://www.ice.gov/foia/index.htm

